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October 13, 2023 

 
Hayli Reff 
Interstate Bridge Replacement Program 
 
In future correspondence please refer to: 
Project Tracking Code:        2020-12-07501 
Property: I-5 Interstate Columbia River Bridge Project 
Re:         Determination of Eligibility and Finding of Effects   
 
Dear Hayli Reff: 
 
Thank you for contacting the Washington State Department of Archaeology and Historic 
Preservation (DAHP) regarding the above referenced proposal. This action has been reviewed 
on behalf of the State Historic Preservation Officer (SHPO) under provisions of Section 106 of 
the National Historic Preservation Act of 1966 (as amended) and 36 CFR Part 800.  Our review 
is based upon documentation contained in your communication: Determination of Eligibility 
(DOE) and Finding of Effects (FOE) Documentation Forms. 
 
Among the DOE recommendations, there are four instances of nonconcurrence:  
 
• Property ID: 89149 Earls House 815 E 22nd St, Vancouver, WA 98663 
• Property ID: 89189 Hood, William H. And Myrtle, House 3405 K St, Vancouver, WA 98663 
• Property ID: 33716 Fendrich’s Furniture 209 W 6th St, Vancouver, WA 98660 
• Property ID: 731267 State Office Building 1514 E St, Vancouver, WA 98663 
 
Among the FOE assessments, there is one instance of nonconcurrence: 
 
• Property ID: 18827 House of Providence 400 E Evergreen Blvd, Vancouver, WA 98660 
 
Our comments are detailed in the attached Comment Matrices, as requested by the IBR 
program.  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to review and comment. If you have any questions, please feel 
free to contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Maureen Elenga, M.A. 
Transportation Reviewer 
(360) 972-4539 
Maureen.Elenga@dahp.wa.gov 


